Great Barrington Fire District


Minutes for Prudential Committee Meeting on April 4, 2023
Great Barrington Water Department

17 East Street Great Barrington MA 01230
Board Members and Employees Present:


Walter Atwood



Chairman – Prudential Committee
Kenneth Schumacher 



Member – Prudential Committee


William Brinker



Member – Prudential Committee



Pete Marks




Superintendent


Cynthia Ullrich



District Clerk

Guests in attendance:

Crispin Tresp




Ski Butternut

Charles LaBatt



Guntlow & Associates, Inc.

The meeting was called to order at 4:35 P.M. by Prudential Committee Chairman, Walter Atwood.
Citizen Speak Time:
Representatives from Ski Butternut expressed interest in joining the district.  Discussing their need for water and fire protection and the costs associated with joining the district.   

Approve the Minutes of the Meeting of March 21, 2023:
WB made a motion to approve the minutes from the March 21, 2023 meeting.  KS seconded the motion. Motion passed with a unanimous vote.
Superintendent’s Report:

PM reported the pipe originally ordered (zinc lined) would not be available.  The price of the regular ductile iron pope is approximately eight percent less.  The new rack truck has been ordered and delivery will soon take place.  He met with Kelly, Granger and Parsons and mapped out the property at Forest Row.    
Financial Report:
CU submitted the first quarter water bill commitments along with the following warrants: 

Warrant #38 dated 3/24/2023 in the amount of $37315.25

                       
Warrant #39 dated 2/17/2023 in the amount of $6,214.80

WB made a motion to accept the water commitments in the amount of 150,481.47. KS seconded the motion.  Motion passed with a unanimous vote.

WB made a motion to increase the current employee rates by .7% and add a new tier to the longevity benefit ($1,000. On reaching twenty-five (25) years of service and/or more).  KS seconded the motion. Motion passed with a unanimous vote.
WB made a motion to increase the water rates 5%.  KS seconded the motion. Motion passed with a unanimous vote.

Old Business:   

WB made a motion to advertise for an additional laborer.  Pay would depend on qualifications ($22. / $26) with full benefits.  KS seconded the motion.  Motion passed with a unanimous vote.
New Business:
WB asked CU to check on the cost of a “Bizz Hubb”.

Having concluded its business, Mr. Atwood moved to adjourn the meeting and the meeting was adjourned without objection at 5:50 PM.
Respectfully Submitted,
Cynthia Ullrich

District Clerk

